Y our Honour Mayor Maureen Cole, Deputy Mayor and Councillors
Municipality of South Huron

T am writing this letter to hopefully gain some clarification and insight into the plans for restructuring
the Mollard Line road extending from the Grand Bend Line ( Highway 81) comer to the Crediton Road
corner,

1 had attended the council meeting Oct, 1 2018 at which time I thought our concerns regarding the road
maintenance were fully understood.
I was away on vacation Oct.15-21 and came home to an application of what I thought was fresh gravel.
In speaking with the neighbour I was told this was our application of tar and chip. If so this is totally
unsatisfactory and nothing like our previous tar and chip done a few years ago which had been done
extremely well
Already the road has potholes with some standing water and rough sections. Very likely by the end of
winter most of the gravel will have been removed by the snow removal process.
Surely we can expect better road conditions for our tax dollars.
Paving would be an ideal solution but even a superior tar and chip would be welcome,

Awaiting your reply,
Cassie Lovie
69999 Mollard Line
R.R.#3 Parkhill
NOM 2K0
519-238-2727
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